

The Quintana Family Missionaries in Arizona

Oct. Nov. Dec. 2023

Luther Quintana P.O. Box 464 Vernon Az. 85940

Dear Pastor and Friends,

Hello again from Vernon Arizona. I hope you and your church family are well. It seems like there has been one sickness after another here. Between RSV to pneumonia with my church family. Many of our folks are older and this illness has placed hardship, from them being by themselves to trying to figure out how to stay away from anyone that is ill. These same folks are already dealing with other life threatening diseases.

It is hard to believe that we have come to the end of another year. I am grateful for God's blessing and guidance on our church families. We have seen God move in many of their lives and them taken the word of God and moving forward in their relationship with Him. My wife's mother passed away suddenly in June. Please continue to keep her in your prayers, as well as her siblings. Her stepdad seems to be dealing with the day to day loneliness. Now he is trying to adjust to life without my mother in law. He loves Jesus and I'm sure that is how he and my wife are coping with her passing. Thank God that the Lord is the God of all comfort!

Our last door knocking area has still shown us that there are still more new people moving into our community. Please pray that their hearts will soften for the gospel. I know God's word will not return void, it has the only power to change the lives of anyone who will repent and turn to Christ for salvation. Thank you for your faithful support and prayers this year, our family has felt them through all the things that we have been through. Also for the Christmas offerings that have been given. Merry Christmas and God bless each of you.

The Quintana's